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Appeal for reimbursement of paid development charges - 3420 Baskins Beach Road 

Kristina Marsh 
3234 Torwood Drive 
Dunrobin, ON K0A 1T0 
kristina_marsh@hotmail.com 
613-867-5747 

Aug 9, 2022 

City of Ottawa 

This notice of appeal is in relation to the City of Ottawa Development Charges that were 

charged for 3420 Baskins Beach Road. I am submitting this appeal on behalf of my mother, the 

property owner. 

The subject property has been under the same ownership since 1988 when my mother and 

father, Sandra and Fred Marsh, purchased the property. When the property was purchased it 

was confirmed that the property was exempt from Development Fees. Please see the attached 

documentation "Payment Certificate - 3420 Baskins Beach Road" and "Township of West 

Carleton (letter) - 3420 Baskins Beach Road". 

My father has since passed and in early 2021 my mother was deliberating between selling the 

property in the lucrative spring real estate market or keeping the property to build a residential 

home. To help her make an informed decision, on February 26, 2021, I phoned the Kanata DIO 

to confirm whether development charges would be applicable, and if so, what the amount would 

be. I spoke with Lori Daehler from the Kanata DIO Office. I explained to Lori how important it 

was to get specific information as this would determine whether we sell the property or build on 

it. Lori confirmed both verbally and in writing that: 

The subject property at 3420 Baskin's Beach Road was exempt from the City portion of the 

development charges. 
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Written confirmation was provided by email on February 26, 2021 at 11 :42am that stated: 

"[The documents] are exactly what you need to present at the time of the permit application for a 

home. They will exempt you from the City portion of the development charges. You will still be 

responsible for the school board fees and 911 blade sign. The current school board fees are 

$2738, and the 911 blade is $96 (if not already present). These fees are subject to increase." 

Please find attached the email from correspondence from the Kanata DIO "Email Confirmation -

Re Development Charges- 3420 Baskins Beach Road" 

Based on the information directly provided by the City, my mother in good faith decided to 

proceed with the building on the lot and paid the following costs: 

• $7000 for the building plans/drawings 

• $5000 Deposit for Trusses 

• $4700 for Septic and Grading Plans 

• $889 for MVCA Permit 

• $1000 for RVCA Permit 

• $1856 HVAC Design Plans 

• $6200 Survey 

For a total of $26,645 in initial costs for planning, deposits and permits. 

In the fall of 2021, when she applied for the building permit, she was told that the Kanata D10 

made "a mistake" and that the DIO office had wrongfully advised us that the development 

charges were exempt from the property and that they would be due in full. 

My mother acted in good faith based on both the verbal and written confirmation from the 

Kanata DIO. It is not reasonable to provide written confirmation in such an important matter and 

not have the trust in the City officials that it is binding. 

We are seeking compensation as a direct result of wrongful information that was provided by the 

City of Ottawa regarding the development charges for the building permit at 3420 Baskins 

Beach Road, in the amount of $18,953. This amount represents the City portion of the 



development charges. Please see the attached "City of Ottawa Invoice - 3420 Baskins Beach 

Road". 

Sincerely, 

Kristina Marsh 









E-mail complainant to staff 
February 26, 2021, 11 :56 
To: Staff 

This is excellent news! Thank you so much for verifying this so quickly and for all of the 
information you provided. You have been so helpful. This is very much appreciated! 

E-Mail staff to complainant 
February 26, 2021, 11 :42 
To: Complainant 

These are exactly what you need to present at the time of the permit application for a 
home. They will exempt you from the City portion of the development charges. You will 
still be responsible for the school board fees and 911 blade sign. The current school 
board fees are $2,738, and the 911 blade is $96 (if not already present). These fees 
are subject to increase. 

E-mail complainant to staff 
February 26, 2021, 11 :22 am 
To: Staff 

It was lovely speaking to you. Attached are the two documents we were speaking about 
regarding development fees at 3420 Baskins Beach Road. Please confirm whether the 
property is exempt from further development fees. 

Thank you so much for your help. 

ATTACHMENTS: Regional Municipality of Ottawa-Carleton Exemption Certificate 
dated February 10, 1989 

Township of West Carleton exemption letter dated March 16, 1989 


	Appeal for reimbursement of paid development charges -3420 Baskins Beach Road 
	E-mail complainant to staff 
	E-Mail staff to complainant 
	E-mail complainant to staff 
	ATTACHMENTS: 





